Comments on the Proposed Amendments to the Gas Distribution Access Code
(EB-2008-0313)
We first of all want to thank the Ontario Energy Board for the action taken on amending this code.  We feel that only good can come of these amendments and will protect consumers in the future.  There are a few additional points we would like the Ontario Energy Board to take into consideration.

1. When proposing changes to a deposit policy, the gas distributor should have to send out advanced notices in all bills to customers, as well as advertise it in the local paper. 
2. There should be a signature of the consumer and Gas Distributor on the deposit policy, and a copy should be given to the consumer for their records as well when a security deposit is required. 
3. When discussing credit ratings the terminology of AAA- or better is confusing, as on a bureau report that the general consumer sees, it goes by beacon scores.  The Code should also go by this. 
4. If a customer has only one or two late payment in a 12 month period, they should not be denied their security deposit returned, as long as the account is in good standing. Only a disconnection notice should interfere with the return of a deposit.  Sometimes life events happen, and this should be taken into consideration. 
5. The Gas Distributor should have to accept letters from other utility distributors as a means to waive a security deposit. 
6. Deposits should have to be kept in a trust account; just because Gas Distributors are audited annually and the money is there as of the audit, doesn’t mean it will be available tomorrow.  Books can also be adjusted to be made look like the money is there when it really isn’t. 
7. Security deposits should be paid interest at a prescribed rate of Prime – 2% just as in the DSC. 
8. Annual reviews of security deposits should not have to be applied for, it should automatically happen on the anniversary the deposit was given to the Gas Distributor, and if seen fit the deposit returned without the customer having to ask for it.  People forget about deposits they have given, and this way the Gas Distributor is hanging onto money that isn’t rightfully theirs. 
9. Security Deposits collected should have to be shown on every bill the customer receives, just as a bank statement shows your account balance.  This way people also would be reminded of the deposit associated with the Distributor. 
10. The deposit should have to be returned in the form of a cheque or cash or debit just as the customer gave it to them.  A credit on the bill is not acceptable as with this method the deposit is still in the hands of the Gas Distributor and not the consumer; so essentially the customer has not received their money back. 
11. All this should be explained in writing to the consumer when the deposit is required and signed by distributor and consumer.
We appreciate you consideration of these points.
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